

Toowoomba BMX Club



General Meeting Nov 22

Shirt Meeting to hand over positions

When 10-11-2022 at 06:30

Location: Captain Cook Park, Wilsonton QLD 4350, Australia

Chairperson Leanne Gilkison

Minutes

1. Open Meeting

Meeting was opened by Leanne Gilkison on the 10th November 2020 at 7:30pm.

AGM Attendees:

Leanne Gilkison, Leanne Brooks, David Budden, Ty & Rochelle Moss, Chris Wilkinson, Luke & Tahnee Cox, Craig Campbell, Vaughn Campbell, Clint Dawson, Alex Milne, Aaron & Kyle Hall, Kerry & Troy Hall, Roxanne Davie, Kevin Horne, Malcolm Brooks, Hayley Chambers.

Chris Wilkinson spoke, congratulating all the riders, families and volunteers for their hard work and commitment and suggested next year we try and work with other clubs to boost race numbers.

2. Agenda

Agenda Items:

Chris Wilkinson spoke, congratulating all the riders, families and volunteers for their hard work and commitment and suggested next year we try and work with other clubs to boost race numbers.

Item 1: Fair Play Vouchers

Fair Play vouchers were mentioned at meeting, and how to best record and keep track of who has the vouchers and the balance. Suggestions were made, including keeping a register and using the square gift cards, (The gift card would be like using a debit card, preloaded with the allocated fair play dollar amount). More discussion will be held at the next meeting.

Item 2: Blue Card

All blue card holder's names who are linked to Toowoomba BMX Club were read out. It was discussed on who could be removed and who has to be added. Also mentioned was how important it was to make sure those who are helping with Gates, training etc hold a blue card.

Item 3: Tidy HQ

A brief discussion was held regarding the use of TidyHq and how the club can utilise it better. The idea suggested was to use Entry Boss for nominations and Gates, but use TidyHq for other purposes such as keeping track of members, documenting meetings and scheduling training/gates and race sessions.

Item 4: Auscycle

****IMPORTANT**** All riders must be Auscycle registered if they wish to participate in training/Gates sessions and Club race meets. The members were asked for suggestions on how to better regulate and monitor who is registered. Suggestions included a spreadsheet (with name, plate number and Auscycle number) to be filled out as the rider pays their race nomination or collects their arm band. This will be discussed further at the next meeting.

Item 5: Roster for canteen/staging

Brief mention was made about creating a roster for staging and canteen, to help share the responsibility and give the regular volunteers a break. To be looked at again at next meeting

Item 6: New monitor for staging

A new monitor for staging was requested, no decision was formally made.

Item 7: Excessive power bill

Toowoomba BMX club has received some excessive power bills from Toowoomba Regional council. Leanne Gilkison has sent an email to TRC requesting explanation and resolution; however, she has had no response. It was voted on and decided that until the club will not pay the bills until contact has been received from TRC. Current amount owing is \$4500.

Item 8: Keys

The holder of club keys was mentioned and it was asked who of the committee hold keys. Small discussion was held on why two non-committee members held keys without it passing through committee vote. It was suggested that moving forward a register needs to be created stating who has keys, (name, keys held, licence #, position). All keys from prior committee were handed back to the club in order to give to the new committee. It was also mentioned that the club follows up with Noelene as it is believed she still has keys, or consider updating the locks.

Item 9: Club supporter Jerseys

Club jerseys are in the works, with designs being looked out recently. The proposal is to have a long sleeve and a short sleeve version with club logo and sponsors. These will be great to help promote the club

Item 10: Working Bees

Suggestions were made regarding working bees and when they will be held. It was decided that a working bee should be on a set date every month or alternately adequate notice to be given to help members and community to allow time. It was noted that last minute arranging was the cause of low numbers of help.

Item 11: End of year breakup

EOY Breakup will be held at Highfields Recreational Pool 3rd December 12 noon.

Presentation to be held first followed by a sausage sizzle.

Item12: Members suggestions

Members were asked if they had any suggestions or ideas.

Suggestion-more team work

3. Close Meeting

Details were set for the next General meeting, details below:

Sunday 11th December 2022 @ 2pm

Meeting was finalised with no further items on the agenda to discuss.

Meeting was closed 8:23pm

End of minutes.